
Minutes of Herring River Restoration Project Stakeholders Committee

Date:

October 12, 2005

Time:

2:30 p.m.

Location:
Wellfleet Council on Aging

Members Present:


David Flaherty, Nancy Finley, Mark Forest, Peter Watts, Barbara Boone, Mike Parlante, Gabrielle Sakolsky, Donald Liptack, Steve Block, Becky Rosenberg, Laura Runkel.

Regrets:
Phil Brady, Peter Hall, Al Kraft

Meeting called to order at 2:30 p.m. by David.

Introductions and background information was offered by all members present. Goals of the Stakeholders Committee (SC) were discussed and summarized as:

1. Address issues and concerns to the Herring River Restoration Project Technical Committee (TC) in a timely, coherent and professional manner.

2. Respond to findings and analysis of the TC in the same manner.

3. Act as a liaison to the public to forward their concerns and opinions.

Interim officers were elected. 

Peter Watts: Chairman (moved by Mike, 2nd by Barbara, unanimous.)

Becky Rosenberg: Vice-Chairman (moved by Mike, 2nd by Peter W., unanimous.)

David Flaherty: Recording Secretary (moved by Mike, 2nd by Barbara, unanimous.)

Future meetings for this year were voted on (unanimous) and scheduled: October 24th, November 7th and November 21st, all at 10:00 a.m. at Wellfleet Council on Aging.

Discussions: 

1. Possibility of having an Open Meeting, if necessary, for the general public at an alternate venue. 

2. Have all interested parties been included in this process? General consensus of SC was that they were.

3. Mark suggested we identify the problems, both pre- and post-opening of dyke.

a. Existing conditions promote fishkills, fish restriction and intolerable acidification for many species. Opening the dyke, to whatever degree, will help these conditions.

b. CYCC fairways are soggy due to lack of water movement. Invasive species (phragmites, mosquitoes, etc.) are generally a nuisance. Opening the dyke will possibly correct these problems but some golf holes will be flooded either partially or completely from Mill Creek.

c. Mill Creek’s vegetation along its borders will possibly die off to some degree. After opening, there will have to be some process to remove trees, shrubs, etc. that have been killed.

d. The dyke’s existing structure needs to be improved. Replacement would enable slow, incremental introduction of tidal influence that could be constantly monitored.

e. An environmental impact study should be done to see if the drawbacks outweigh the benefits.

f. No mosquito control work has been done in the past +/- 20 years. Cooperation is needed between the appropriate agencies. Culverts for the Herring River also need to be repaired between High Toss Road and Route 6.

g. Studies for the restoration of anadromous fish and the related structures need to be done.

h. Funding doesn’t seem to be a problem at this time, but resources should be identified to mitigate property or shellfish loss, culverts, etc.

i. Potential problems with potable water sources should be identified as well as groundwater separation to septic systems and setbacks to wetlands.

j. Sedimentation studies should be done to identify the amount, if any, of sediment that may or may not be transported with the opening of the dyke.

k. A study should also be done on “The Gut” to see if any adverse impact will be done upon opening.

l. “Green” power solutions that are safe to fish should be considered at the newly installed dyke. 

m. A synopsis of the project with useful information is needed for private property owners. This should include alternative procedures should unforeseen problems arise.

n. All these and any newly identified problems should be addressed expeditiously.

Town Clerk Dawn Rickman swore in all SC members present and issued Appointment Cards. 

Next meeting’s agenda was discussed- flooding issues, protection of private property and set-back issues.

Motion to adjourn was made at 4:10 p.m. made by Dave, 2nd by Mike, unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

David D. Flaherty Jr.

Herring River Project Stakeholder’s Committee Recording Secretary


